Dear MAC Swim Families,
Thank you all for your help with the 8th Annual Robert J. Hogan Memorial Mini Meet. We had a great meet this year, but it would not have been possible without the help of everyone on the team. I would like to offer a special thanks to the parents who volunteered to take on leadership positions for this year’s meet including Ass’t Meet Director, Jim Maruca; volunteer coordinator, Helene Williams; safety marshals, Jim Hyrkas and Debbie Reynolds; officials coordinator and meet consultant extraordinaire, Jeff Reidler; concession and hospitality superstars, Terri Carder and Jenni Beiter; meet entry coordinator, Terri Bush; program ad sales, Chuck Washabaugh; and the volunteer’s volunteer and person who keeps MAC families informed, Liz Brabson, who kept us on the right path with her great advice! Also thank you to head coach, Andy Lehner and all the other coaches who made it fun and exciting for the young swimmers who participated in this meet! 
I would like to also thank Dennis Coyle our meet referee for the second year in a row, for his help this year. He, along with all the other officials, did a fine job reminding our swimmers what strokes are legal and which ones are not.
Finally, thank you to John Borgersen, President of the MAC board of directors and all the board members who support the team. MAC is a parent owned team whose business model only works with the help and support of many individuals. MAC board members are very generous with their time and talent to help the team run smoothly.
Please let me know of any ideas to improve the meet next year.

Sincerely,

Fred Manning

Meet Director

